
City of White House

Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department

Leisure Services Board Meeting

 May 4, 2023
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by Chairman Jim Varellie. 
2. Jana Spicer and Morgan Hollaway were introduced as the two new Leisure Services Board members.
3. Present were Jim Varellie, Mark Smith, Carlos Payne, Maureen Boling, Jerry Herman, Jana Spicer, Morgan Hollaway, Kevin Whittaker, Selena McCall, Steven Russell and Linda Brooks.

4. A motion was made by Mark and seconded by Maureen to adopt the agenda. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

5. Approval of Minutes from the March 2, 2023 Meeting – Maureen made a motion to approve the March 2, 2023 minutes and Mark seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
6. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. 
 Update on ongoing projects:

 
 Soccer Complex Renovation Phase II

· Continued submitting items to TDEC
· Put up required signage at all locations where grant funds were used
· Bid package has been put together and we plan to go out for bid in July

· Pre-bid set for July 27th
· Bid opening: August 7th at 2pm

Tennis Courts

· Major wind damage delayed ribbon cutting and opening
· One side is still playable but wind screens continue to be an issue
· Repairs should be completed by end of month hopefully and then punch list will take place (they came out this week but it may be at least June before it is finished}
Greenway Bridge Restoration
· This involves repairing the small Greenway bridge along Tyree Springs that is slumping and need repairs to its foundation
· Williams concrete Services was the only quote we received
· We will try to get this done as soon as school is out
Cemetery Software
· Should be going live this month (actually it is live now}
Playground Restoration

· Complete
Splash Pad Maintenance Building
· Decided to re-size the building so we aren’t covering the holding tank
· Re-design is complete

· No opening of the splash pad this year with construction going on
Jim added that there is a lot of chatter going on regarding it not opening this year. Jerry replied that he was aware of that and that the Fire Department will have a few water days this year to at least have something this summer.
Cemetery Fencing

· Went out for bid and All-Star fencing was awarded the bid
· Decided to do change order to include going all the way up to front column after survey revealed we owned more property than first thought
· Work began today
List of upcoming projects yet to begin:

Top Dressing Fields

· Should get done in June

Dog Park Parking lot paving/striping

· Won’t get done this year
· Will try to start designing in next year’s budget (Decided to push this project back. Will be the next big project for park along with restroom facility in back of park}
The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Selena

ADULT ATHLETICS
 Men’s Basketball – Monday Nights
· 9 teams 
· Expected to end May 31
 Adult Softball—Monday Nights
· 4 teams
· Expected to end May 22nd
Upcoming
· 4v4 Adult Sand Volleyball – Sundays

Registration open in June

YOUTH ATHLETICS
Girls’ Volleyball: 14 teams
· Games began 4/4
· Expected to end 5/18

Challenger Baseball: 8 Players
· Games began 4/22
· Expected to end 6/3
· $1,200 in Sponsorships
· Police & Fire Game -May 23rd
· Final celebration at Miracle Park in Gallatin (June 3rd)

(Jana suggested to reach out to schools for more participation).

Upcoming:
· Youth Baseball & softball

Registration opens May 22nd

· Girls’ Volleyball
Registration opens May 22nd
SPECIAL EVENTS

Spring Event – White House Egg-cellent Adventure: The Great Egg Hunt

· 80 Households participated

· 240 Submissions total

Upcoming-Independence 5k (July 1st)

· Registration opens May 15th
Other

Social Media

· 528 Followers

· Best Performing Posts:

Egg Hunt announcement-8,500 reach, 566 engagements, 38 shares

Storm Damage- 3,600 reach, 1,000 engagements, 7 shares

 
  The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Steven  
· We had over thirty trees to cut up from the storm that we had in March. Many of these were large trees and it took several days to get everything cut up and hauled away. We are still in the process of hauling off some brush that we have stockpiled at the park. It was suggested that if anyone wanted this wood they could come and get it. 
· The sidewalk at the soccer complex was damaged when a bucket truck drove across the sidewalk. Our staff cut out the damaged area and poured a new concrete slab.  
· We laser graded the infields on fields 1 and 3 in the quad. We used two loads of clay per field and one skid of infield conditioner per field. We will pick two different infields next year as we try to keep them on a rotation.
· We put out the first round of fertilizer on all of our sports fields at the park and soccer complex. In the next couple of weeks, we will spray out the ryegrass now that the bermudagrass is starting to come in. At this point, we will put down the second round of fertilizer.
· We are mowing grass every day now and our sports fields are being mowed twice a week with reel mowers. We average around 60 mowing hours a week.
7. Carlos made a motion to approve these three reports and Mark seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
8. Action Items

A. Monthly Report – Kevin put on view the monthly report. He compared these numbers to previous years.  Museum attendance numbers are a little down probably because of no exhibits there at this time. The ballfield rentals are down some but the facility usage is up. This could be because of the community room being reserved more. Everything is under budget with the exception of the senior meals being over. All others look good. Revenues are down a little on the cemetery budget because of last year being an above average year. 
Mark made a motion to approve this report and Marlene seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
9. Old Business

A. Rec Center Update – Jerry stated that the parking lot at the gym has been a slow process and way behind. It will be open Monday for parking. This will allow the contractors to start taking out the parking lot behind the gym which  was what was holding the project up. The project should pick up speed now. We will wait until after adult basketball and volleyball before we close it down for any period of time.  
10. New Business 
A. Vice Chair – It was decided at our March meeting to wait until we had a full board present to elect a vice chair for the board. Mark Smith was nominated by Jim and Carlos seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed. 
B. Open Space Rental Options – Kevin introduced Amanda Piasecki who partners with Elevate Enrichment Center and has asked to use open space at the park for a learning based class for children of all ages. The group would meet once a week on Thursdays from 10 to 11:15am to explore different areas of the park. Parents would accompany the children. We have fees set up for pavilion rental but none for this. She asked to use it year round in all types of weather. It was decided to come up with a structure to finalize & approve at the June meeting. The rate would be set up to be used  the following Monday.
C. Tournament Fees – Kevin said that our tournament fees may be a little low in comparison to other cities fees. We charge $75 per field per day for ball fields. Soccer fields are different at $15 per team. After discussion, they asked Kevin to put something together and send it out to them.
Jim informed that he would not be at the July meeting.
11. Adjournment – Maureen made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Carlos seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

Next meeting – July 6, 2023
______________________________________

Chairman

